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Data Roaming Order Undercuts  

Competitive Wireless Marketplace  
 

WASHINGTON – Today (December 18, 2014), the FCC’s Wireless Bureau – without a 

full Commission vote and without going through the appropriate rulemaking proceeding – 

granted a petition seeking changes to the FCC’s data roaming rules.  The following statement 

should be attributed to Kathleen Grillo, senior vice president, federal regulatory affairs:  

 

  
“The U.S. wireless market is the envy of the world and one of the country’s leading sources of 

economic growth.  It is deeply troubling that the Wireless Bureau has changed a fundamental wireless 

rule in ways that discourage investment and unfairly advantage one company over others, and has done so 

without a Commission vote, as required by law.”  
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Verizon Communications Inc. (NYSE, Nasdaq: VZ), headquartered in New York, is a global leader in 

delivering broadband and other wireless and wireline communications services to consumer, business, 

government and wholesale customers.  Verizon Wireless operates America’s most reliable wireless 

network, with nearly 99 million retail connections nationwide.  Verizon also provides converged 

communications, information and entertainment services over America’s most advanced fiber-optic 

network, and delivers integrated business solutions to customers in more than 150 countries, including all 

of the Fortune 500.  A Dow 30 company with nearly $116 billion in 2012 revenues, Verizon employs a 

diverse workforce of 181,900.  For more information, visit www.verizon.com.   
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